**GBV 24** 

Communities, Equality and Local Government Committee Gender-based Violence, Domestic Abuse and Sexual Violence (Wales) Bill: Stage 1

Response from: National Association for People Abused in Childhood

## Dear colleagues

"NAPAC supports those who have suffered abuse in childhood. We know, both from personal experience and from research, that such abuse can cause continuing harm to people throughout their lives, including becoming involved in partner-abuse and other forms of domestic violence. It makes no sense for this Bill to aim to prevent domestic abuse while still permitting the lawful assault of children. If you are serious about this issue, please make sure the Bill fulfils the promise of successive Welsh governments by including a clause to remove the defence of 'reasonable punishment'." Yours faithfully

Peter Saunders FRSA Chief Executive National Association for People Abused in Childhood

Tel: 020 3176 0560 peter@napac.org.uk

Support Line: 0800 085 3330

www.napac.org.uk Reg. Charity 1069802